CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
November 17, 2010

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Levin, Armstrong, Thorpe

Guest:  Linda Wilcox Young

The meeting began at 4:05 p.m.  The minutes from the November 10 meeting were accepted.

Economics catalog changes
Introductions were exchanged with Linda Wilcox Young, chair of the Social Sciences, Policy, and Culture department.  She explained that the new course, EC 310 (The Environment and the Local Economy) has been taught as EC 399. Other changes include decoupling the capstone requirement of EC 373 and EC 494, but including EC 373 in the requirements.  The four economics degree options will all have the same methods (quantitative) requirements, and the electives will be more consistent.  After questions and discussion, Wilcox Young departed the meeting.
Cedar Face/Carney moved to approve all the Economics curricular changes; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

History catalog changes
Although the History catalog changes were discussed last week, a vote to approve was not taken.  Carney/Levin moved to approve the catalog changes for history [excluding the proposal for history honors]; the motion passed 4Y/0N0A.

History/Political Science Honors proposal
The committee reviewed the summary of issues regarding the proposal to offer an honors program for history majors.  Referring to language in the proposal, Levin said if the history honors capstone is superior to the regular capstone, the proposal should say how it is superior.  Armstrong read language from the UO Clark Honors College description of their requirements, and the committee discussed some of the language used.  Thorpe had done a draft revision of the proposal to incorporate some of the suggestions made at the previous meeting, and more suggestions were made to this draft.  Thorpe will incorporate these new suggestions into the draft and share it with the committee.  When the committee agrees on the revisions, the proposal will be sent back to the History/Political Science department and Honors Council for review.
Next meeting
The next meeting is December 1.  The Political Science catalog changes still need approval, and by then more catalog changes will be available for review.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
